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From the Principal’s Desk 

 
It is hard to believe that we are about to start the 
final week of Term 3. This term has been a very 
busy and we have had a number of great events 
along the way. This week has been yet another 
busy week with many things happening, 
including our Kids Talk Agency Conference, 
school photos and our choir performed at the 
Festival of Music.  
 

I was so very pleased to be able attend the 
performance by our choir at the Public Schools 
Festival of Music at the Entertainment Centre on 
Wednesday night this week. The concert saw our 
students form part of a larger choir made up of 
1300 students from across the state to perform 
in front a very large crowd. Our Choir did an 
amazing job and received lots of very high praise 
for their outstanding effort, behaviour and 
professionalism. Thank you, Judy Beal, for all of 
your hard work with preparing our choir for the 
event and also thank you to the parent 
volunteers who supported the choir on concert 
day. 
 

Recently we had a number of students represent 
our school at the North Adelaide SAPSASA 
athletics carnival. The students did a great job on 

the day and made us all very proud with their 
efforts. We would like to congratulate all of the 
students that represented our school and also 
acknowledge that Ari Harris and William Ryan 
have been selected in the North Adelaide 
SAPSASA District Athletics team that will 
compete at the State Track and Field 
Championships.  
 

This week we sent out a Save the Date note via 
Seesaw for our next Fathering Project event. The 
event will be held on Friday morning, 31st 
October (Week 3) next term. More information 
will be sent in Week 1 but we are very excited to 
welcome as many fathers and father-figures on 
that morning to enjoy spending some time with 
their children here at school. 
 

As we head into the final week of the term, I want 
to remind everyone that school finishes at 
2:15pm on the last day of term. I hope that you 
all have a very enjoyable holiday break and look 
forward to seeing everyone back at school in 
Term 4. 
 
Russell Barwell 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 3 2025 21st July – 26th September 
Term 4, 2025 13th October – 12th December 

 

September 22nd Governing Council Meeting 

   24th Books to Life Incursion 
   26th Casual Day to Support Story Dogs 
   26th Last Day of Term 3 
    2.15pm dismissal 
 



 

 
 

 

 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 
 

  



 

 
 

 

 
  



 

 
 

 

  



 

 
 

 

Daily Routines in Spanish.  

Year 3 and 4 students have been learning how to talk 
about daily routines: ‘I get up at seven in the 
morning’, ‘I eat cereal with milk for breakfast’, ‘I ride 
my bike to school’, ‘I eat steak with salad’, ‘I study 
geography’, ‘I read my favorite book’, etc. To do this, 
they have learned a song about these routines. We 
played the handkerchief game, where students run in 
response to the specific vocabulary they've been 
assigned, to earn points for their teams. We have 
played routine bingo and completed written activities 
about our daily routines. Finally, they have made a 
mini book to practice reading and comprehension.  
The students have participated enthusiastically in all 
the activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

T15 and T16 excursion to 
Joe’s Connected Garden 
T15 and T16 went on an amazing excursion to Joe’s 
Connected Garden – it means exactly what the name 
says. Gardens from five neighbouring properties 
connected together to grow produce, all in the 
backyards of a suburban street! There were many 
varieties of fruit trees – some unusual and rare ones, 
as well as native fruit trees, raised garden beds with 
fruits and vegetables, herb gardens, a garden maze… 
and much more. 
 
Joe gave us a guided tour of the gardens, which all 
seemed to merge from one to another. We had many 
taste tests of fruits along the way, as well as enjoyed 
a delightful smell sensation of herbs and other plants 
throughout.  
 
The excursion tied in beautifully with our 
investigations in which we are learning about native 
gardens. Our investigation question is: How might we 
design a native garden so that students can 
experience a calm, rich environment and have a 
deeper understanding of Aboriginal culture? The 
experience on this excursion was invaluable in 
helping students to  think about our question, to be 
curious, and to be excited! 

  Spanish-speaking countries. 
Year 5 and 6 students have been researching the Spanish 
speaking countries of the world. First, they learned a song 
about the 21 countries. Then, in pairs, they chose a country 
and wrote down general information that helped us learn a 
bit more about the country. Using this information, they 
created a video which they recorded speaking in Spanish and 
showed it to the class. Their classmates wrote reviews of the 
presentation. 
They are now in the process of creating a pamphlet for a 
travel agency that highlights  
the points of interest and traditions  
of these countries. 
And you, about which country 
would you like to know more? 
Juana Estrella 



 

 
 

 

SAPSASA 
On Monday 8th September, 11 students attended the 
SA Athletics Stadium at Mile End to compete in the 
SAPSASA Athletics Carnival. All students participated 
well, with special congratulations going to the 
following students:  
 
Ari Harris -  Yr 11 boys 100m, 200m, high jump, long 
jump 
 
Will Ryan - Yr 12 boys Shot Put  
 
Both boys have been selected to represent North 
Adelaide at State Athletics Championships.  
 

Roosters Cup Footy  
On Wednesday 10th September, 11 students attended 
the Roosters Cup Footy Carnival. A fun day had by all, 
with every student getting a goal.  It was great to see 
lots of good sportsmanship and fair play on show.  

 

 
  

Books For Life Performance- 
General Waste 

Tony and his crew will put on an interactive, 
funny and puppet filled performance based on 
the notable book week book “General Waste”. 
We had Tony come last year and it was such a fun 
show to be a part of! 

Wednesday 24th September 
 



 

 
 

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

  

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


